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What did you do on your summer vacation?
For the Grace Matters staff it wasn’t really vacation, but we did 
have a wonderful time seeing many of you at spring and summer 
events.  

Spring is always a busy time for us, when each of the 65 ELCA 
synods holds its annual assemby. Although staff members 
didn’t attend assemblies this year, we did send Grace Matters 
materials to those who requested information for their voting 
members.  

One of the biggest ELCA events this summer was the Triennial 
Gathering of the Women of the ELCA in Salt Lake City. Grace 
Matters was represented by Associate Producer Barbara Berry-
Bailey and Barbara Andrews, associate director for marketing for 
the ELCA. You can see additional pictures from this event on our 
Web site, www.gracematters.org.

Grace Matters Producer/Director Susan Greeley attended the 
ELCA Global Mission Event in La Crosse, Wis. Complimentary 
copies of Grace Matters CDs were sent to 600 attendees 
at the Lutheran Men in Mission gathering in Omaha. Grace 
Matters host Peter Marty participated in a lecture series at the 
Center for Spiritual Renewal in Portland, Ore. He also spoke 
to the Lutheran Deaconess Association, the Association of 
Lutheran Teaching Theologians and he preached at the ELCA 
Communicators’ Conference.

We travel to these events not only to meet faithful listeners 
like you face-to-face, but also to introduce new people to this 
ministry. At the Women of the ELCA Triennial and the Global 
Mission Event we had drawings for Grace Matters portable 
speakers and for two Apple IPods. Why? We want to encourage 
more people to download the Grace Matters podcasts and listen 
to the programs at their convenience.

Did you know that over 16,500 people 
downloaded our podcast each month?  
 
That number will continue to grow as more people find out 
about the program. This is a wonderful opportunity to hear a 
word of grace, particularly for those who are not served by a 
Grace Matters radio broadcast.

If you attended one of these events and stopped by the 
Grace Matters display, thank you!  If you weren’t able to 
attend, but continued to hold this ministry in your prayers and 
support it with your gifts, thank you! This ministry endures 
because faithful people like you are willing to join us in 
spreading the Gospel. Thank you!

Janet Rhoades & daughter Sarah Fischer stopped by to look 
at pictures of recent Grace Matters guests  including Charles 
Osgood, Rick Steves, plenary speaker Sister Joan Chittister and 
Women of the ELCA past president Carmen Richards.  

Women leaders of today follow in the footsteps of female saints. 
Grace Matters Associate Producer Barbara Berry-Bailey talks with 
Leslie Whited Vance, CEO of Lutheran Social Services of Utah, 
about the DVD "Women in the Early Church."

Congratulations to the winners of our Grace Matters drawings!  
(L-R) Lisa Nordman, Rochester, Minn.; Lisa Miller, Edgewood, 
Ky.; Kathleen Blake, Centerville, S.D.; Mary Kopsieker, Hedrick, 
Iowa; Susan Drane, Mesa, Ariz.; Barbara Berry-Bailey, associate 
producer for Grace Matters

Barbara Andrews, 
associate director 
for  marketing, 
congratulates 
Lisa Nordman, 
Rochester, Minn. 
for winning our 
grand prize 
drawing: A Grace 
Matters IPod, 
portable speakers 
and earbuds.
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Gifts received through August 19, 2008

Harold Badenhop
   Wanda Lou Badenhop
Olaf & Clara Shurson (parents)
   Ruth Frykman
Rev. Conrad M. Thompson
   Elaine Benner
   Mark & Marjore Thompson
Lynnette Schafer
   Gladys Chase
Huldrich Nibbe
Leonard Petersen
Jack Brandstatter
   Rev. Myron & Florence Grams

Sandra Berger
   Eleanor Hagstrom  
   Rev. David & Jeanne Hoyme
Erik Johnson
   Rev. David & Karen Johnson
Goodwin Erlandson
Evelyn Nelson
Georgenia Anderson
   Marrida Myron
Harold Suckow
Alice Schindeldecker
   Leland Pederson
Uncle Mike Gremmert
   Marilyn Swanson

Alfa Aaland’s 93rd Birthday 
(Our mom)
   Rev. Gary & A. Miriam Gould
Dr. Gayle Kasdorf’s  
55th Birthday (daughter)
   Doris & George Kasdorf
Delpha Sal lstrom’s 80th 
Birthday
   Ronald & Arleen Martin	
Jim Swanson  
(38 years of nurturing and 
guiding young lives)
   Marjorie Matthiae 
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One of the joys of the interview 
format at Grace Matters is the 
impact that our guests have 
on me personally—an impact 
I strive to pass along to you. 
Just a few weeks ago another 
moving encounter happened.

My wife, daughter and I were 
in Denver when the lunchtime 
“hunger bug” had the best of 
us. We pulled up to the small 
SAME Café on East Colfax. 
What happened inside stirred 
our souls. We became changed 
people, just participating in the 
colorful mix of people enjoying 
tasty food. Brad Birky runs the 
place, along with his wife, Libby, 

who teaches grade school on weekdays. SAME is the acronym 
for “So All May Eat.” This couple has the deep conviction that all 
people deserve to eat.

So, with no prices on the menu, and no cash register in their 
Café, patrons pay what they can or are willing to pay. It’s great 
food, much of it organically and locally grown. If one has no 
money to  cover 
the food, an hour 
of work exchange 
m a k e s  f o r  t h e 
payment: busing 
tables, chopping 
v e g e t a b l e s ,  o r 
washing dishes. It 
is one of the most 
amazing places I 
have ever seen—
homeless people 
pulling up chairs 

            In Memory of:                                                                    In Honor of:

The SAME Café 
By the Rev. Peter W. Marty, host of Grace Matters

Libby Birky, Peter Marty, Brad Birky. "The Birkys developed this 
idea through volunteer work over many years. The two were 
so touched during this service they decided to do something 
WONDERFULLY DIFFERENT. It is the Birkys' sincere hope that 
through SAME Café they can make a difference to all who walk 
through the door, whether it is a person seeking help or a person 
seeking to help."

—www.soallmayeat.org/about.html

and sharing tables with white collar workers from the Capitol, just 
blocks away.

If the inside of the SAME Café is not a glimpse of what the Lord 
hopes our world might look like on more days, I must be reading 
the wrong Scripture. But, I know I’m not! Tune in September 
28 for more about this marvelous micro-venture in downtown 
Denver.


